Palm Valley City Council

Minutes

Regular Meeting

April 22, 2013

The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 22nd day of April 2013, at 1:30 p.m., 1313 Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following people:
MAYOR 

Dean Hall
COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT 
Ray Anzaldua, Bill Werley, Sr., Debe Wright



Marvin Hendrix, 
John Widger
CITY ATTORNEY


William Wepfer, City Attorney
CITY SECRETARY


Sylvia R. Trevino
Staff Present:



A. R. Garcia, Chief of Police





Rosendo Flores, Waterworks Supervisor




1) CALL TO ORDER
Mayor Hall called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

2) PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Hall led the Pledge of Allegiance.
3) PUBLIC COMMENTS
None
4) APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF MARCH 25, 2013

Councilman Hendrix made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted.  Councilman Werley seconded 
the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.
5) PROPOSAL FROM FERRIS & FLINN FOR ENGINEERING SERVICES FOR THE WASTEWATER TREATMENT PLANT LIFT STATION IMPROVEMENT APPROVED


David Flinn, City Engineer, explained the project will consist of replacing all 4 pumps and associated 
piping, valves, grating and electrical.  Back in February 2012 there was a list of items that needed to be 
done at the sewer plant and all have pretty much been completed except the diesel driven pump.  He 
explained that in the 2012 budget funds were used to replace the mechanisms for Plants #2 and #3.  The 
next project is to replace and put in new equipment with the biggest item being the electrical controls.  He 
explained that there is no mechanical equipment going to the splitter boxes.  When asked, Mr. Flinn replied 
that 80% of Phase II is completed.  Mr. Flinn further explained that there is about $116,000 left from the 
last budget’ projects and he will be ready to advertise for bids on this project.  He stated that the plans will 
be designed by PEECO and he anticipates that there will be about three (3) bidders to the project. 

Councilman Anzaldua asked about the engineering fees.  Mr. Flinn replied that the engineer’s fee all add up 
to about $19,000.


A question was asked as to what needs to be approved.  Mayor Hall replied that last year $100,000 was set 
aside for this project and it is necessary to amend the budget by $58,150 to account for the difference in the 
total project cost as provided by the engineer.


Mr.  Flinn stated that when the bids are received, he will prepare a bid tabulation and will bring a 
recommendation before the Council.


Councilman Hendrix made a motion to amend the budget in the water account by $58,150.00 and to accept 
the proposal from Ferris and Flinn, LCC for engineering services for the wastewater treatment plant lift 
station improvements.

Councilman Anzaldua seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.
6) ORDINANCE ADOPTED APPROVING THE MUNICIPAL MAINTENANCE AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND THE TEXAS DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION FOR MAINTENANCE OF FM 3195 (STUART PLACE ROAD) FROM NORTH CITY LIMITS TO SOUTH CITY LIMITS

The City Secretary explained that this is Municipal Maintenance Agreement is standard and is used by other 
cities.  The agreement covers maintenance on Stuart Place Road that runs along the City limits of Palm 

Valley.

With the understanding that there is no cost to the City, Councilwoman Wright made a motion to adopt the 
ordinance approving the Municipal Maintenance Agreement.

Councilman Widger seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

At this time, Mayor Hall proceeded to Item No. 12 on the agenda.
12)
PURCHASE REQUESTS
       b.  New air condition system for City Hall 

A motion was made by Councilman Widger to table this item.  Further research will be done on a higher 
seer and the current duct system will also be checked out.  A recommendation will be made at the next 
meeting.


Councilman Anzaldua seconded the motion. 

 

Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

  7)
CONSENT AGENDA:


A.  Monthly Police Report – MARCH 2013

 


    Chief Garcia went over the monthly report which was included in the agenda packet. He reported on (4) 
  
    burglaries of a motor vehicle, (1) public intoxication and (1) interference with emergency phone 

    call.

    Chief Garcia explained that he is working on getting surveillance footage of the suspect in order to have 
  
    enough to place him at the scene of the burglaries.  Mayor Hall indicated that this is the same person as 
   
    the one that was doing the burglaries at Wildwood.


B.  Municipal Court Report –MARCH 2013  

      There was no discussion on this report.

Councilwoman Wright made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Councilman Widger 


seconded the motion.




Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

    8)
  CHECK LISTINGS AND MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS FOR THE CITY OF PALM 
       
  VALLEY AND THE WATER SERVICE FOR FEBRUARY 2013 APPROVED
       
Mayor Hall explained the City’s cash flow position on the handout given to the Council. The end-of-year 
projections reflect about $167,771 for the City and $77,103 for the Water plus the existing reserves.


Councilman Widger made a motion to approve the check listings and the monthly financial reports as 
   
submitted.  

Councilman Anzaldua seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

      9)
INVESTMENT REPORTS FOR MARCH FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND THE 
WATER SERVICE APPROVED


There being no discussion Councilman Anzaldua made a motion to approve the investment reports for 


both the City and the Water Service for the month of February.  

Councilman Werley seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

10)
ACTION TAKEN TO CHANGE THE COUNCIL MEETING DATE OF MAY 27, 2013 TO MAY 
20, 2013 TO MEET THE TIME PERIOD FOR OFFICIAL CANVASSING OF ELECTION 
RESULTS FORM MAY 11, 2013 CITY ELECTION

The City Secretary asked for the change in the meeting date being that the last statutory date to canvass the 
results of the election is May 22, 2013.  Councilman Widger pointed out that the memo in the packet had 
some incorrect dates. 

Noting the incorrect dates on the memo, Councilman Widger made a motion to change the date of the May 
27, 2013 Council meeting to Monday, May 20, 2013.

Councilman Werley seconded the motion.


Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

11)
DISCUSSION (ONLY) HELD ON AUTHORIZING SPEED BUMPS AND LOWERING SPEED 
LIMITS AT VARIOUS LOCATIONS THROUGHOUT THE COMMUNITY

Mayor Hall briefed the Council on a recent accident that occurred at Bouganvillea and Palm Valley East.  A 
bicyclist was injured at that location by someone that ran the stop sign.  He also indicated that there has 
been some previous discussions on the current speed limit being too high.  Mayor Hall recommended 
placing speed bumps on the entrances to the City prior to the stop signs to possibly slow down the drivers.


Chief Garcia recommended that an ordinance be adopted implementing the installation of speed bumps in 
and around the city. Due to recent citizen concerns over excessive speeds and the disregard for stop signs as 
noted by Mayor Hall.  Chief Garcia provided samples of speed bumps and pricing.  He explained that the 
speed bumps are guaranteed for 15 years and are very affordable.  They are removal and can be bolted onto 
the street and they 

can be installed in-house.  He stated that they could be installed on half of the street or across the entire 
street.


Councilman Hendrix stated that ‘signage’ would be important to warn drivers.


Councilman Werley brought up the issue on the children at play signs and felt that these types of signs 
should be larger.  Chief Garcia explained that these signs are of the standard size but he felt that the ‘stop’ 
signs should be larger.


The lady that was injured at Bouganvillea and Palm Valley East was present in the audience and explained 
how the accident occurred.  She stated that the driver was traveling at a high rate of speed and broadsided 
her.  She felt that speed bumps would be a proactive action by the City.

Mayor Hall commented that the other topic is the idea of reducing the speed limits around the City.  He felt 
that the City should consider lowering the speed limit to 25 mph.  Bill Wepfer, City Attorney, was of the 
opinion that a traffic study should be conducted to lower the speed limit.  Councilman Werley asked if there 
would be any liability to the City and Mr. Wepfer replied the City would not have any liability as it is right 
now.  Further discussion followed and there was a consensus to bring this item back as an action item at the 
next meeting.

12) PURCHASE REQUESTS 
B. Cameras and surveillance equipment – Chief Garcia informed the Board that he needed additional funds for the purchase of the cameras and surveillance equipment that was previously approved by the Council.  Chief Garcia asked for about $1,000 more.

Councilwoman Wright made a motion to authorize the additional funding as requested by Chief Garcia.


Councilman Werley seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.
10)     ADJOURN

With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 2:20 p.m. upon a motion by 
Councilman 
Widger and seconded by Councilman Hendrix.

_______________________________

Dean Hall, Mayor 
Attest:

_____________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary

PAGE  
Page 1

